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TODAY:  Peter Weiss reminds us of the several faces of SIDS.  Pat’s Page shares the story of Samantha Rodriguez and how her family deals with her death.  

!!WEATHER ALERT!!  During severe weather, if you have questions about whether we will be meeting, watch notices of closings on TV.  If the Center for Women’s Health is closed, we will also not meet.  If you are not sure, call us at 419-537-1663 before 6 pm that day.

+++++

NO SINGLE CAUSE OF SIDS

   In previous newsletters I have refered to the fact that SIDS is "multifaceted". There does not appear to be a single "cause" or indeed a single preventative mechanism.

   I was reminded of this when reviewing several recently published papers which deal with genetic factors and sleeping position attitudes. Dr Michael Ackerman of the Mayo Clinic, Rochester, MN and his colleagues have suggested a connection between a genetic defect and SIDS (Ackerman MJ., Siu BL., Sturner WQ et al, "Postmortem Molecular Analysis of SCN5A Defects in Sudden Infant Death Syndrome." JAMA 2001; 286, (18): 2264-2269).

   Their research, which is extremely detailed and meticulous, represents the first population-based molecular study probing the cause of SIDS. They examined a particular part of the DNA sequence in 93 cases of SIDS and in

400 control patients. 2% of the SIDS cases were found to have a small but identifiable 

defect, whilst none was found in the control group. 

   Although the authors totally accept that this ground-

breaking work has to be repeated in other populations, they surmise that approximately 50 of the 2500 annual infant deaths attributed to SIDS may be secondary to (i.e. a function of) defects in the SCN5A gene. Whether or not these particular at-risk infants could have been identified at birth for example, and their lives saved will continue to be debated. Nonetheless, the discovery of fundamental causes of the sudden infant death syndrome is an important step toward eliminating the occurrence of such deaths. Moreover, the use of

molecular autopsies provides a glimpse of the impact the Human Genome Project will have on the forensic evaluation of sudden unexplained death. 

We should therefore not dismiss this type of fundamental work on the grounds that only 2% of SIDS cases were identified. In its way, this research is as important as, for example, the results reported by Dr Louise Flick from the School of Nursing, St Louis University Mo. (Flick F., Vemulapalli C., Stulac BB., Kemp JS., "The Influence of Grandmothers and Other Senior Caregivers on Sleep Position Used by African American Infants." Arch Pediatr Adolesc Med, 2001; 155: 1231-127.)

   These researchers explored the other side of the coin - that is, preventative methods, by surveying the sleep practices and beliefs in African- American families, to ascertain the effect of teaching interventions. The background to this study is the disparity in rates of SIDS between African-Americans and whites in the United States, which continues to increase. This is despite the world-wide success of interventions to increase supine sleeping for infants, for example, the "Back to Sleep" campaigns. In the United States infants are more likely to be placed prone if they are African-American and it has been shown in a previous study that living with a grandmother increases the rate of prone sleeping. 

   Dr Flick and colleagues found that approximately one third of the pregnant women stated that they preferred the prone position and that a similar preference was stated by grandmothers and other senior care givers (SCGs). This latter finding was somewhat at odds with previous studies.

   As well as surveying the attitudes toward sleep position, the researchers provided teaching sessions, in the third trimester, to pregnant women (the control group) and to pregnant women and other older caregivers (the experimental group). Contrary to the researchers starting hypothesis, they found that the SCGs of pregnant women who received prenatal instruction were responsive to messages about supine sleeping. This was reflected in the eventual incidence of supine sleeping - 83% in the control group and 87% in the experimental group, where both the mothers and the SCGs receiving prenatal training. This compares with the national goal of over 90%.

   The researchers conclude that the "Back to Sleep" message should be delivered prenatally, and that special prenatal interventions are necessary and effective for senior care givers who persist in their opposition to the supine sleeping position. In other words, messages (as found by the studies of Dr Monique l'Hoir in Holland) have to be tailor-made and must be at all times cognisant of the target audience.

   Therefore in the space of a few hours I read two very different pieces of research, from opposite ends of the spectrum, both important when

considered in the totality of SIDS, but as mentioned previously, emphasising the many faces of the problem. 

   I would like to take this opportunity of wishing all the readers of this Newsletter a prosperous and above all, a peaceful New Year.

--Peter P W Weiss, Vice President Research, International Children Medical Research Association, UK Office. E-mail: ppwweiss@compuserve.com
+++++

CONGRATULATIONS TO Lori and Josh Heyman on the birth of  Jonathon Andrew, December 14.  He is the brother of Adam and James Ross (12-11-00 to 3-11-01).

The Rodriguez Family                                                   

Samantha Marie Rodriguez was born 10-21-98 and became an angel on 12-17-98. She was Peggy and Alex Rodriguez’s second daughter. The Rodriguez’s were recently profiled in the Fremont Memorial Hospital’s quarterly Newsletter. The following is extracted from that Newsletter:

Every year on Samantha Rodriguez’s birthday, the entire family gathers for a meal and releases balloons to celebrate her short life on earth. Pink baby’s breath and forget-me-knots have been planted in a memory garden that honors her. And every family picture that is taken still includes her.

Like the other 3,000 American families who lost babies due to Sudden Infant Death Syndrome (SIDS) in 1998, the Rodriguez family has developed its own unique way to remember two-month-old Samantha, who died while taking her morning nap.

Unexplainable Loss

“It came as such a blow,” says her mother, Peggy. “You don’t expect it to happen to you---- she was perfectly healthy.” But sadly, Samantha’s death was a typical SIDS case, both in the way it occurred, and in its mystery. SIDS usually strikes seemingly healthy infants between two and four months of age, and seldom has any known cause. It is not predictable, and while researchers have identified measures that can greatly reduce a child’s risk ----it is not entirely preventable.

Parents are often torn with grief, as well as unfounded guilt, and require extensive emotional support to help them cope with their loss. “Every person and every family is different,” says Peggy, who chose to attend SIDS support group meetings in Toledo with her mother. “It’s very important that you have the opportunity to continue talking about the child you lost, and how you, personally, have been affected by it. Friends and family may be able to offer you that kind of support,” she says, “but many people find their friends just don’t know how to respond. They don’t understand your need to keep talking things through.... that you can’t just put a time limit on your grief.”

Positive Memories

Peggy and her husband, Alex, were equally concerned about their oldest daughter, Meghan, who was not quite three years old when Samantha died. “Though we do not think she has memories of the day it happened, we wanted to make sure she has positive ways to remember her sister in the future,” Peggy says. “The birthday ritual and memory garden are as much for her as they are for us.” She adds, “Our youngest daughter, Kristie, who was born in January of 2000, has a birthmark on her ankle that is exactly like the one Samantha had. We tell everyone that Samantha kissed her there.

The article went on to talk about the Northwest Ohio SIDS support group meetings as well as identifying the back sleeping position and other helpful tips.  Thanks to Peggy and Alex for sharing the article with this Newsletter. 

Telling the Children
In a earlier interview with Peggy for a previous issue of this Newsletter, Peggy had told us how difficult it was to tell their young daughter of Samantha’s death. Peggy wrote:

Upon leaving the hospital with our empty car seat carrier,  we had the impossible task of telling Meghan, then 2 yrs. 9 mo., that the baby sister who her adored more than anyone was never coming home again.  How do you

explain to a child that young what death is and why it so cruelly came and stole her sister's life?  We were completely unprepared, not even 

having any suggestions from the hospital how to do this.

She was at my brother-in-law's house innocently watching a movie.  As I drug myself in, she was excited about whatever was on TV.  I went up to

her and hugged her as tight as I could, not so much for her benefit as for mine.  Alex and I explained that we had to talk to her about something very sad.  As gently as possible, we explained that something had happened to Samantha and that she was going to live with Jesus in heaven. I explained that she had died, much like Simba's Daddy in The Lion King (one of her favorite movies).  She replied that the baby-sitter was crying and that her baby sister had to leave.  How much did she see?  What

did she hear?  Were the events of that morning going to replay in her head as she slept at night?

Would you like to share your child’s story or a special poem, please call Pat Brown at 419-873-8020 or e-mail Pat at mibrownpat@aol.com

+++++

WE MOURN THE DEATH OF

Anna Louise Bethel

   6-30-01 to 12-22-01

Daughter of Jamie & Ron Bethel

     Van Wert, OH

Emily Margaret Haugh

   6-5-01 to 10-18-01

Daughter of Jenny & Mike Haugh

     Columbus, OH

+++++

WE REMEMBER, ON THEIR BIRTHDAYS, 

Mitchel Avery Hale

   1-4-96 to 4-14-95

Son of Tracy Breen & Corey Hale

Chandler Robert Smith

1-5-97 to 4-23-97

Son of Nicolle & Mark Smith

Ross Anderson Bechtel

1-6-90 to 3-29-90

Son of Jane & Rick Bechtel

Daniel Mull

1-8-87 to 3-21-87

Son of Tina & Greg Mull

Brooke Justine Rettig

   1-8-95 to 4-10-95

Daughter of Lora & Daryl Rettig

Clay Matthew Hunker

   1-10-96 to 4-29-96

Son of Mary & Erich Hunker

Jacob W. Dietrich

   1-12-97 to 2-3-97

Son of Jean & Daniel Dietrich

Kenneth David Kinney

   1-15-76 to 2-8-76

Son of Karen Kinney

Katrina Kandace Cheyenne Kane

   1-15-96 to 3-4-96

Daughter of Hope & Jerry Kane

Jonah Mason

   1-16-95 to 4-5-95

Son of Michelle & Marc Mason

Jennifer M. Smieszek

   1-17-98 to 11-27-98

Daughter of Jamie Smieszek

Kennedi Cousins

   1-25-97 to 3-31-97

Daughter of Earlene Stanley & Jay Cousins 

Blake Russell Ferrell

   1-28-95 to 4-20-95

Son of Laura & Alan Ferrell

+++++

THE SALE OF ENTERTAINMENT 2000 discount coupon books concluded successfully with the end of the year.  Thanks to all who bought or sold books.  Special thanks and congratulations to Mary Ellen Lewis, Karen Edwards, and Jim Marlow, who led the pack with the most books sold.  This modest fundraiser helps to pay expenses of our Northwest Ohio network. 

+++++

THANK YOU FOR YOUR CONTRIBUTIONS

Beth & Vernon VanFleet, in memory of their niece, Samantha Marie Rodriguez, daughter of Peggy & Alex Rodriguez

Karen & Kevin Edwards, friends of NW Ohio SID Support Network

Thomas & Anna Wise, in memory of Rebecca Paige Young, daughter of Brian & Elizabeth Young

Judith Kopfman, in memory of her daughter, Kelly Borell

Robert J. & Patricia A. McJoynt-Griffith, in memory of their son, James 

+++++
WE ARE a branch of SNO.  Address: SID Network of Ohio,  421 Graham Road, Suite H; Cuyahoga Falls, Ohio 44221.  Telephone 330-929-9911 (or 800-477-7437 for families).  FAX: 330-929-0593.  E-mail: esuddeninfantd@neo.rr.com

  Mary Ellen Lewis is our representative to the SNO board. If you want to be involved in our outreach, please call (419) 874-0880 or email Mary Ellen Lewis at tnmel@juno.com
+++++

LISTSERVER ON THE INTERNET 

To talk with SIDS families: 

listserve@home.ease.1soft.com
THE WEBSITE FOR SIDSLIST

To link with SIDS information:

http://www.sidslist.org
FOR THE SIDSNET ELECTRONIC NEWSLETTER, information about SIDS, SIDS research, news from the U.S. Consumer Products Safety Commission and alerts about infant products, addresses of listservers and support groups throughout the U.S., and abroad, call up

sidsnet@sids-network.org
TO REACH THE NATIONAL SIDS ALLIANCE: write them at 1314 Bedford Ave, Suite 210, Baltimore, MD 21208; Phone: (800) 1221-SIDS; FAX (410) 653-8709; e-mail: SIDSHQ@CHARM.NET  You can call up www.sidsalliance.org for up-to-date information about SIDS research, current and future events such as legislative alerts.

+++++

HELP US SAVE POSTAGE.  If you move, please send us your new address.  If you wish to have your name removed from our mailing list, please let us know.  When the post office returns a newsletter, we drop that name from our list.

EDITORS OF OTHER NEWSLETTERS who wish to quote or reprint any articles, may FAX us at 419-534-2287 or email us at dbalzer@uoft02.utoledo.edu
We are delighted to know that our stories are appreciated by our readers, and happy to hear when they are quoted or reprinted.  Please tell your readers where you found the information. FOR COMMENTS OR QUESTIONS call Milly Balzer at 419-537-1663 or email dbalzer@uoft02.utoledo.edu 

+++++

NEXT SID SUPPORT GROUP MEETINGS IN TOLEDO: January 8 and February 12 at 7:30 p.m. in the “Family Room” of the Center for Women’s Health, 3148 Central Ave., Toledo. (See map on cover.) Parking is free, safe and convenient. We will have supplies available for you to include your baby in our memory book.

For information or if you need a ride, call Milly or David at 419-537-1663. 

SANDUSKY AREA SUPPORT GROUP MEETING: Saturday, January 12 4 to 6 p.m. at the Old Firelands Memorial Hospital, 220 Hayes Ave., Sandusky.  Call if you need directions. (419) 359-1499(H) or (419) 626-8694(W), or e-mail Karen at KARTAILS@aol.com 

OTTAWA AREA: EMPTY ARMS: A support group that addresses infant and child death: January 17, 7 pm, at New Creations Lutheran Church, 8127 E. Main St., Ottawa, OH. Babysitting by advanced request.

   Contact person: Jane Morgan, RN, Putnam Co. Health Dept., days at (419) 523-5608; after 5 pm at (419) 943-3771, or e-mail her at mjlmorgan@bright.net












